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      Nancy Stovall 
 

Dear Members: 

 

In March 2024, the Women's Civic Club was 

recognized as the "2023 Volunteer Group of 

the Year" for their many efforts with Visit 

Panama City Beach tourism staff.  Over the 

last year, our members volunteered at the 

Pirates of High Seas and Renaissance Fest, 

Home for the Holidays, New Year's Eve Ball 

Drop, Mardi Gras, Food Truck and Craft Beer 

Festival, UNwineD, and the Gulf Coast Air 

Show.  In addition, they supported two 

Ironman Races and the Panama City Beach 

Marathon.  Additional fundraising events 

included a Spring and Fall Arts and Craft Fair, 

partnering with the community, soliciting 

sponsors and hosting the Dance and Silent 

Auction.   

 

To support our local charities and the 

community, members brought items and 

money to the monthly luncheons for a 

selected charity, volunteered their time 

working with Girls Inc. and Backpack 

Blessings, met with schools to understand 

their needs and brought cheer to residents at 

Charter Senior Living.   

 

Although it is not expected, it is nice to take 

time to show appreciation to you, the 

members, for all the wonderful things you do. 

Last year we started including a small amount 

in our budget for a member appreciation event 

and in May, a member appreciation picnic 

was held at Camp Helen State Park in honor 

of you. To all that were able to attend and 

those who were unable to attend, I want you 

to know your efforts are appreciated. Thank 

you for being the special people you are.  

 

"Success is the sum of small efforts, repeated 

day in and day out." Robert Collier 

 

Nancy 

 

From the 

President's 

Desk 

 

"2024-2025 Board of Directors" 
 

Since 1965, the Women's Civic Club has been successful because it is 

built on a strong foundation.  A Board of Directors,  consisting of all duly 

elected and appointed officers, and chairmen of Standing and Appointed 

Committees meet the last Thursday of the month, August through May, 

at 10:00 am at the Panama City Beach Chamber of Commerce Board 

Room to conduct the business of the club. Any member is welcome to 

attend Board meetings but cannot vote.  An Executive Board, made up 

of the elected officers and the outgoing President, meets when required. 

 
 

Roberta Bernhardt  Domestic Violence Co-Liaison 

Kelly Bertin   Silent Auction Co-Chair, Ironman 

    Chair 

Gail Claffey   Maggie Still Park Liaison 

Jayn Collins   Arts & Crafts Co-Chair 

Karen Demeester  School Projects Co-Chair 

Soula Dortch   Dance Co-Chair 

Sony Edwards   Corresponding Secretary, Sunshine 

    Chair 

Jane Fillingim   2nd Vice President, Lunches &  

    Programs Chair, Dance  Chair 

Tammy Haight-Galloway Silent Auction Chair 

Bobbi Griggs   Fashion Show Chair  

Jenna Hall   Marketing Chair 

Annetta Henderson  Kitchen Co-Chair 

Sue Jiles   Special Beach Events Co-Chair, 

    Telephone & Reservations Chair, 

    Yearbook Liaison 

Arlene Klaas   1st Vice President, Membership Chair 

Cheri Leistner   Special Beach Events Chair, Member to 

    Member Chair, Boys & Girls Club 

    Liaison 

Gayle Oberst   Parliamentarian 

Jeanette Poland   Treasurer, School Projects Chair 

Dena Roewe   Recording Secretary, Community  

    Outreach Chair 

Julie Sanders   Arts & Crafts Chair, Dance Co-Chair, 

    Newsletter Liaison 

Nancy Stovall   President, Library Liaison, Newsletter

    Liaison, Website Liaison 

Monica Thomas   Scholarship Liaison 

Gloria Turner   Kitchen Chair, Community Outreach 

    Co-Chair, Food Pantry Liaison 

Kay Vider   Marketing Co-Chair, Chamber of 

    Commerce Liaison 

Diane Vitale   Prior Year Outgoing President 

Sharon Williams  Domestic Violence Co-Liaison 
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"Giving Back to the Community" 
 

The Panama City Beach Police Department  PD K9 unit welcomed Women's Civic Club & CAP members, Bobbi Griggs 

and Gloria Turner, to their recent training session where they presented Officer Shankle of the K9 team with the WCC 

donation for their supply needs.   The PCB PD K9 team was welcoming to the visitors and appreciated the donations very 

much. 

 

                   
  Bobbi Griggs, Office Shankle, Gloria Turner        Officer Melcher, K9 Loki, Officer Lerner, Officer Walsingham, Corporal 

       McKeeby, K9 Rogue, Officer Coupe, Corporal Weber, K9 Kovu, Officer 

                                       Martinez, Officer Shankle 

 

While the K-9 Team's primary responsibilities are the safe apprehension of serious criminal offenders, the timely discovery 

of evidence, the protection of the public and officers, and the search for missing persons, they also serve as a link between 

the Police Department and the community.  The Unit's current K-9's are trained not only on narcotic detection, but offender 

tracking and apprehension, building searches, and evidence locating.  

                                     

Given the public perception and tangible link established by the K-9, between the department and the community, the K-

9 officer is often times expected to participate in demonstrations, special events, and other exhibitions by the 

public.  During these events, the K-9 officer is expected to use his/her K-9 to educate the community on its use; open a 

dialogue regarding K-9 operations and community expectations.  The K-9 officer is also expected to seize opportunities 

to use the K-9 to open communication lines and increase understanding and knowledge in the community on a daily 

basis.   

 

The Unit currently consists of four (8) teams made up of one officer and one K-9 each.  These officers are assigned to 

the uniformed patrol division and work a rotational schedule, which allows for one or more of these units to be available 

at all times to aid not only the Panama City Beach Police Department, but surrounding agencies as well.  

Article submitted by Joyce Goetz 

"May Luncheon at Dee's Hangout" 
 

Members and Guests enjoyed a wonderful buffet lunch, including strawberry shortcake, at Dee's Hangout.   Nancy Stovall, 

President, recognized the 2023-2024 officers Siles Jiles, Treasurer; Gloria Turner, Corresponding Secretary; Sharon 

Williams, Recording Secretary; Arlene Klaas, First Vice President; and Jane Fillingim, Second Vice President; for their 

service. Under their leadership and the leadership of the committee chairs, they have demonstrated the many achievements 

that can be accomplished by active participation and cooperation, but most of all by faith in our organization. 

 
Dena Roewe, Sony Edwards and Jeanette Poland were installed as the 2024-2026 Recording Secretary, Corresponding 

Secretary and Treasurer, respectively, by Kay Vider, 2011-2013 Past President. The new officers  were chosen for their 

leadership and  are entrusted with the serious responsibility of serving our organization. 
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        2023-2024 Officers Recognition              2024-2026 Officers Installation           Membership Service Recognition 

                                            
         Sue Jiles, Gloria Turner, Sharon                   Jeanette Poland, Sony Edwards,                                 Kay Vider 

        Williams.  Absent: Arlene Klaas,                          Dena  Roewe, Kay Vider 

                     Jane Fillingim 
 

 

Kay Vider was recognized for 30 years of membership in the club, Jean Sturman for 10 years of membership,  Roberta 

Bernhardt and Luciann Jacobs for 5 years of membership.  All of the membership was recognized for their  accomplishments 

captured in a video presentation prepared by Cheri Leistner. The video set to the music "Banana Wind" by Jimmy Buffet 

was used in the application for the Latitude at Watersound Foundation grant. 

 

Jeanette Poland presented the 2024-2025 Budget for approval.  The budget included the annual donations with the addition 

of Backpack Blessing to the list.  The membership voted unanimously to approve the budget and will continue to make an 

impact on our community. 

 
                                                              

                                                                                                                      
 

We are thrilled about our line-up of luncheon venues for the upcoming year! We will be visiting some of our favorite venues 

that have served us so well in the past as well as trying out a new venue, Hyatt Place. We will also be having some fun with 

fashion at our luncheons this year, courtesy of Bobbi Griggs and the Fashion Committee. Can't wait to see what they have 

in store for us! 
 

The Lunches and Programs Committee has worked diligently to negotiate the best prices with the various vendors, ensuring 

they can accommodate our group size and provide delightful meals. To balance the varying costs of different venues, we 

will implement a flat rate of $28 for our luncheons this year. In months where our actual expenses are lower, the surplus 

will be used to offset costs in more expensive months, helping us manage our finances effectively. 
 

As a club, we are dedicated to fostering community involvement, and supporting charitable endeavors. Our mission is to 

make a difference, and our luncheons are a testament to the commitment and passion of our members. Thank you for being 

a part of our Women's Civic Club and for helping us to achieve our shared goals.  Your involvement and support are what 

make our luncheons and our club successful. 
 

We hope that you will be well pleased with our venue itinerary and programs lined up for the year as we strive to make our 

events affordable, accessible and enjoyable for all. 
 

We look forward to seeing you at our September 5" luncheon at Hyatt Place, 15727 Front Beach Road, Panama City Beach. 

It's going to be great. Can't wait to see you there. 
 

Jane Fillingim, Chair Lunches & Programs Committee               

To:  Our Members 

 

From: Lunches and Programs 
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"Luncheon Fashion Show Fun" 
 

The WCC Fashion Show Committee is proud to announce a “mini” series of fashion shows as an addition to regularly 

scheduled luncheon meetings.  Select models will be displaying unique styles, designs and accessories from local 

establishments of their choice.  Kim Escalle and Susan Lydon will be modeling their selections by Lilly Pulitzer at the 

September 5th luncheon. Join them in wearing your favorite pieces and accessories from your closet! 

 

When asked why you chose to be a WCC Fashion Show committee member, Kim’s response was “I love shining bright for 

our community and especially our club of beautiful women who do so much every day to make PCB a better place to live.” 

Susan’s response, “It gives me the opportunity to present a piece from a local vendor that is trending in fashion and 

accessories. It also allows me to work with a great group of women to present a great show with a wonderful sense of 

community.” 

 

Bobbi Griggs, Fashion Show Committee Chair 

 

"Luncheon Reservations" 
                                                  

As we start a new fiscal year, it might be helpful to review the luncheon reservations and check in procedures.  The 

Luncheons Committee has been working during the summer to arrange for the luncheon locations and speakers.  The 

location and date for each luncheon is published in the yearbook (pages 8-9).  It’s easy to remember the date…always the 

first Thursday of the month, September through May.  

 

The Telephone & Reservations Committee will email to each member the luncheon invitation about ten days before the 

luncheon.  The luncheon invitation will contain all the details for that particular luncheon: date, time, location, 

speaker/program, menu, committee collections information and the deadline for your RSVP.  The luncheon price will be 

the same for each luncheon this year: $28. And you may pay with check payable to WCC, cash, or credit card.  There is a 

$1 fee for using credit card so credit card total would be $29 for each luncheon.  

 

Now your work begins! You will need to RSVP by the RSVP deadline time. For some luncheons you will have a menu 

choice to make and for all luncheons you will need to let us know that you are coming by the RSVP deadline time. Oh, did 

I mention there is a RSVP deadline time?!?  Those times may vary slightly from luncheon to luncheon.  That’s because we 

have contracts with the venues that determine when they will need a final count and each venue has different requirements. 

Please note the RSVP deadline time for that luncheon and simply reply to that email.  And we love having guests, so just 

include your guest’s information when you RSVP. We will need each guest’s name and menu choices.  Once you have 

replied, you will get a confirmation that we have received your reservation.  

 

Now it’s time to check in.  We have a lot of ladies registering in a very short time and we are trying to streamline the check-

in process with two lines this year (as space at each venue will allow).  If you are writing a check and can have it completed 

before you get to the desk, that would be helpful.  Once you have checked in, please move into the luncheon area so we can 

continue to move ladies through the registration area as quickly as possible.  

 

One last reminder that if you make a reservation and do not let us know by the RSVP deadline that you are subsequently 

unable to attend, you will be charged for that luncheon. This applies to any guests for which you are responsible also.  We 

have contracted with the venue and given them a final count for which we are charged.  And our By-Laws, Article IV, 

Section 1b include this process. 

 

We are so excited for the upcoming venues and speakers this year!  But we need your help getting check in completed.  If 

we all work together we can get everyone, including the ladies at the check in desk, in the room before the meeting is called 

to order.  See you soon! 

 

Sue Jiles, Telephone & Reservations Chair 
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"Fulfilling Our Mission of Improving Life in Panama City Beach Community" 
                        

Raising Funds    

 

Arts and Craft Shows 
                      

SAVE THE DATES! 
 

 When:   Saturday, November 9, 2024; 9 AM - 3 PM 

 What:   Fall Fling Juried Arts and Crafts Show and Sale 

 Why:   Get a jump on your holiday shopping with unique gifts handcrafted by local artisans! 
 

 When:   Saturday, March 8, 2025; 9 AM - 3 PM 

 What:   Spring Fling Juried Arts and Crafts Show and Sale 

 Why:   Get a jump on your graduation and wedding shopping with unique gifts handcrafted by local artisans! 

 

Julie Sanders, Chairman 

 

Ironman 

              

The 70.3 ironman (half) was held on May 11, 2024 at the Edgewater Conference Center. Our membership stuffed race day 

envelopes on Wednesday prior to the event. On Thursday and Friday, our membership welcomed and registered athletes. 

We also provided support by answering questions, problem solving, and handing out materials to the athletes. 

 

 

                      
           Denise Rentz, Sony Edwards                       Kelly Bertin, Monica Thomas                                       Patty Rocco 

 

Monica Thomas - 2023-2024 Ironman Chair 
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SAVE THE DATES!!! 

 

November 2, 2024   Ironman Florida 

December 7, 2024   Panama City Beach Marathon   

May 10, 2025    Ironman 70.3 Gulf Coast 

 

Kelly Bertin - 2024-2025 Ironman Chair 

 

Special Beach Events 

 
Gulf Coast Salute Air Show 

 

                      
           Kelly Bertin, Charles and Christine Martin, Sue Jiles,             Pam Davis, Al Leistner, Christine Martin, Donna  

               Monica and Tommy Thomas, Lisa Nicholson                        and Tom McElroy, Bobbi Griggs, Charles Martin 

 

“What an OPPORTUNITY !”  That was a statement heard over and over again during the Gulf Coast Air Show on May 3, 

4 and 5.  The WCC was given the opportunity to volunteer for Visit Panama City Beach to sell cold beverages during the 

show and earn money for our charities.  But our beverage stations were also positioned at center stage of the show.  We felt 

up close and personal to the pilots, parachutists, and even family of the Thunderbirds.  And we have to mention how “up 

close” we felt as the jets screamed over the top of us, seemingly coming out of nowhere! 

  

Many thanks to the over 35 members that assisted with this event and the many husbands, friends, and family that you 

brought with you.  Many hands made for easy work!  Visit Panama City Beach staff was extremely grateful for our work 

and even gave us a shoutout on their facebook page!  We hope to be given this opportunity again in the future! 
                                                                                                                                                                                             

Sue Jiles and Cheri Leistner, Special Beach Events Chairs 

 

           
                                                                                                                 Monica Thomas, Tonia Sampson, Cheri Leistner,  

                                                                                                        Shannon Kirby, Pam Davis, Father of Thunderbird Pilot #8 
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"Supporting the Community" 

 
Boys and Girls Club 

 

                                              
 

The first day of the summer program began with a group of 75 club members.  And they were excited to be there!  The 

check was accepted by Latina Reed, Unit Director of the Boys and Girls Club at Frank Brown.  Also present was Davin 

Baxter, Director of Operations for Boys and Girls Club of Bay County.  Latina spoke to the members about the good work 

the WCC does for the community and how we contribute to make their club special.   
 

Thanks to all for making this donation possible! 
 

Cheri Leistner, Liaison – Boys and Girls Club 

 

Community Outreach 
 

Charter Senior Living  

 

                                 
           Gloria Turner, Charter Resident, Jean Cooney                         Gail Claffey, flowered blouse, with Red Hat Attendees 

                                               

  

Another Red Hat Tea Party was held at Charter Senior Living on May 20th.  WCC Members Jean Cooney, Gail Claffey, 

Denise Rentz and Gloria Turner enjoyed a lovely afternoon tea with other residents. The next Red Hat Tea Party will be 

September 27th at 2:30PM. 

 

Cheri Leistner presents a check to Latina Reed, 

Unit Director of the Boys and Girls Club.  On the 

far right pictured is Davin Baxter, Director of 

Operations for the Boys and Girls Club of Bay 

County.  

 

Thanks to the awesome fundraising efforts of all of 

the ladies of the WCC during the 2023-24 year, an 

additional contribution was made to The Boys and 

Girls Club at Frank Brown Park.  This contribution 

will go towards their summer enrichment program 

called Brain Gain.  This curriculum is designed so 

that the members do not lose any of the knowledge 

and skills learned during their recently completed 

school year, and gain additional knowledge to 

build upon in the coming year.    
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Beach Access 22  

 

     
 

 

Food Pantry 
                                        
 

                                      
                 Coordinator Beth Reedy, Gloria Turner     Cereal, Tuna, Mixed Vegetables, Water Collected at May Luncheon           

 

The food pantry again has had a busy summer, with July having the most clients and meals given out EVER.  It’s a sad 

statistic, so hard to be proud of the number of individuals and families needing food assistance on the beach. However, 
through the generosity of our club and many individuals and corporations they, as with other food pantries on the beach, are 

able to continue to meet the need.  In July the number of clients served was 326 and the number of meals given out was 

2,934.  I spoke to the coordinator of pantry volunteers and she said they are on course to serve as many this month. 

 

The food pantry at Gulf Beach Presbyterian Church moved into a new location within the building that houses the pantry.  

With their move, in May, they now have more space not only for their stock items but they were able to add more freezers.  

With the additional freezers they now have room for frozen meats and individual or frozen family pack meals.   In the past 

they only had freezer room for hot dogs or meat balls. 

 
Like last year, at our business luncheon we will be collecting for the food pantry 3 times, in November, December, and May.   

Please read the Newsletter and your luncheon invitation for items requested / needed for the pantry.  

 
As always, thank you club members for your continued support of our food pantries.  

 

Gloria Turner, Food Pantry Liaison  

Parks and Recreation are putting their final touches on the 

new handicap friendly #22 beach access point located at 8523 

Surf Drive.  The project includes a hard surface for people to 

walk out on the beach, a wheelchair-friendly shower, 

handicap and golf cart parking spaces.  The Women's Civic 

Club donated a bench which is located at the access. The 

Community Outreach Committee is working with Parks & 

Recreation to have an official dedication in the near future.   
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School Projects 

 
With schools back in session, the School Projects committee will be collecting items to support our five elementary schools 

in Panama City Beach at the September Luncheon.  Please support the teachers and the students. 

 

  * Colored Pencils (12 count)    

  * Colored Construction Paper    

  * Crayons (24 Count)     

  * Glue Sticks       

  * Hand Sanitizer (Large Desktop Pump)    

  * Kleenex  

  * Lysol Wipes 

  * Paper (Loose Leaf Ruled) 

  * Paper Towels      

  * #2 Pencils 

  * Scissors 

  * Ziplock Bags (Gallon) 

 

Jeanette Poland & Karen Demeester - School Projects Committee Chairs 
                                                             

                                     

Scholarships 

 

                         
 
Sean Holmes was a Boy Scout since the age of 6 and received the rank of Eagle Scout this year. Sean was on the wrestling 

team and was captain for 2 years. He was also involved in Beta Club, FCA, and SGA. He currently works at Angelo Steak 

Pit. He plans to attend Gulf Coast State College for a degree in Unmanned Systems and transfer to Florida State College to 

earn a bachelor’s degree in business administration. Sean was ranked in the top 25% of his class. 

  

Emma Kramer was involved in the JROTC, National Society of High School Scholars, and the National Junior Honor 

Society. She was a cheerleader and played lacrosse and was captain for both sports. She presently works at Dick’s Sporting 

Goods where she serves as a manager. She plans to major in business, but her ultimate goal is to have a career in the military. 

Emma was ranked in the top 20% of her class. 

  

Scarlett Shepard was a member of the Honor Society, Beta Club, and was a peer tutor at Gulf State College and  Arnold 

High School. She works at Lola’s Coastal Kitchen, pet sits, and helps her younger siblings while her single mom works. 

Scarlett plans to major in business at a Florida college, but her ultimate goal is to become a lawyer. She is ranked in the top 

32% of her class. 
 

Monica Thomas presented scholarships to three Arnold 

High School Seniors on May 2nd.  

 

* Monica Thomas, Scholarship Liaison 

 

* Sean Holmes 

 

* Emma Kramer 

 

* Scarlett Shepard 

 

* Nancy Stovall, WCC President 
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"Spending Time Together" 
Member to Member 

 
Member Appreciation Picnic at Camp Helen State Park 

                   

 

It was an honor for the club to recognize our members for their service to the Women's Civic Club and to the Panama City 

Beach community.  The good work we do in our community could not be accomplished without wonderful, hardworking 

members, their spouses, and friends.   

Summer Bunco's 

                                                 

 

Thanks so very much to ALL the ladies that attended any of the summer buncos!  It was great fun and wonderful to get to 

see so many ladies while the club was taking a well deserved vacation.  Based on popular vote, we will have some bunco 

parties during the year.  So be watching your email and newletters!  And MANY thanks to Sony Edwards and Carol Lynn 

for organizing these buncos and securing the prizes!!! 
 

June 5 Winners were:        Door Prizes:   Carole Ohlemueller, Sue Jiles and Gail Claffey. 

                                Most Wins:   Gloria Jean Turner 

                                Most Losses:   Alisa Walley 

                                Most Buncos:  Carol Lynn 

                                Last Bunco:   Carole Ohlemueller 

Diane Pickering, Donna & Tom McElroy, Dave & Karen              Phil & Arlene Klaas, Doris Bayliss, Lynn Padgett,  

         Demeester, Sue Jiles, Rhonda Zartman                                                 Carol Lynn, Sony Edwards 

 Jayn Collins, Gloria Turner, Rhonda  Zartman,                              Carole Ohlemueller, Alisa Walley, Gloria Turner,                           

     Carole Ohlemueller, Karolina Schleicher                                            Gail  Claffey, Carol Lynn, Rhonda Zartman 
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July 10 Winners were :    Door Prizes:   Rhonda Zartman, Karolina Schleicher 

                                Most Wins:   Gloria Jean Turner 

                                Most Losses:   Jayn Collins 

                                Most Buncos:   Gloria Jean Turner 

                                Last Bunco:   Carole Ohlemueller 

 

      
   Faye Culpepper, Rhonda Zartman, Sony Edwards, Cathy Schnader           Joyce Kippes, Gloria Turner, Diane Vitale, 

                                                                                                                                        Arlene Klaas 

 

August 10 Winners were :   Door Prizes:   Faye Culpepper, Gloria Jean Turner, Cathy Schnader 

                                Most Wins:   Dena Roewe 

                                Most Losses:   Annetta Henderson 

                                Most Buncos:   Brenda Bryson 

                                Last Bunco:   Rhonda Zartman 

 

Kirby Holt Christmas Showcase 

 

It’s never to early to think about Christmas!  And everyone’s favorite floral designer, Kirby Holt, is once again hosting a 

Christmas Showcase in Chipley Florida.  The showcase will be October 29 at the Spanish Trail Playhouse in Chipley.  And 

Kirby has generously arranged for this to be a fundraiser for the Women’s Civic Club of PCB!  Tickets for the event are 

$25.  For each ticket the club sells, Kirby will donate $10 to the WCC.   

                                                                                                                                                                           

To make it easy for club members to attend the showcase, the Member to Member committee has arranged for a luxury 

motorcoach to shuttle us to and from Chipley!  We will leave PCB at 3pm and arrive in Chipley around 4:30.  Kirby has 

also arranged for 1901 on Main, a wine bar directly across the street from his shop, to open for us to grab a light meal.  1901 

offers tapas (wings, sliders, crostinis, a burger), flatbreads, and charcuterie boards, along with wine and beer.  After dining, 

we will walk 3 blocks to the Spanish Trail playhouse for the show at 6.  The show will run 2 hours and Kirby will entertain 

us with decorating tips, designer techniques, new ideas, stories and more, all while decorating several full size trees on 

stage.  Following the show, we will walk the 3 blocks back to Kirby’s shop which will be open to shop the products featured 

during the show.  The motorcoach will depart Chipley no later than 9:30, arriving back in PCB by 11.    

  

Cost for the motorcoach will be $22.  Dinner and shopping is on your own.   

  

To make reservations, please email Cheri Leistner, cheri@advantagesoutheast.com.  You will be contacted to make a credit 

card payment for your transportation ($22) and showcase ticket ($25).  Of course, there is limited seating on the bus, so 

reservations are first come, first served.   Reservations are due no later than September 19. 

  

Showcase tickets without transportation are also available.   

  

We hope you can join us on this fun trip! 
 

Cheri Leistner, Member to Member Chair 

mailto:cheri@advantagesoutheast.com
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"Recognizing our Members" 
 

                                               Happy Birthday Wishes!!                                                                 
 

  September           

           

   01   Denice Dare          

   06   Michelle Coombs        

   08   Susan Lydon         

   14   Lynn Padgett         

              23   Clara Register 

  29   Tonia Sampson                        

   30   Jean Sturman      

        

         

        
         

          

"In Appreciation" 
 

From: Cherie Lagace 

Thank you for all your thoughts and prayers.  They are really appreciated. Sincerely. 

 

From: Glenda Densmore 

Thanks for your call and sending me the newsletter. 

 

From: Scarlett Shephard, Arnold High School 2024 Graduate 

Dear Women's Civic Club, 

I wanted to sincerely thank you for the scholarship you provided me.  I am deeply grateful for your support, and promise to 

make the most out of this opportunity.  This money will definitely help me in furthering my education.  I appreciate your 

generosity.  

 

From: Walsingham Faculty, Staff and Administration 

Thank you for your generous donation during our Teacher Appreciation Week.  Once again our staff had a wonderful week 

of snacks, gifts and food because of our community partners.  They truly felt "the love". 

 

 

"In Memory" 

 

                                       
                                   

 
"You're Not Older - You're 

Just More Distinguished!" 
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Jane Nendick passed away from complications to her year long illness on Sunday, 11 August 2024 at 10am in Panama 

City Beach. 

Jane joined the Women's Civic Club in October 1999.  She was a veteran Fashion Show participant and brought much 

joy to all. 

Jane is a native of Chattanooga, Tennessee and attended the University of Tennessee where she received a bachelor's 

degree in education with a minor in child psychology and a master's degree in administration and supervision. She 

completed the requirements, except for a published paper, for her PhD. Moving to Athens, Georgia she taught the 5th 

and 6th grades and was the child psychologist on staff.  

Later she moved to Memphis, Tennessee where she lived for 34 years and taught at St. Mary's and later became the child 

psychologist at Lausanne School. Along with her UT sorority sisters, Jane would come to Panama City Beach for spring 

break. She remembers when Back Beach Road was 2 lanes paved with oyster shells. Later as she was looking towards 

her future and retirement, she bought a condo in Panama City Beach. 

Please remember her husband Ed in your thoughts and prayers.   

                                                                                                         

"Upcoming Events" 

• Sept 5  Luncheon and Business Meeting at Hyatt Place, 15727 Front Beach Road, 11AM 

• Sept 26  Board Meeting at Chamber of Commerce Conference Room, 309 R Jackson Blvd, 10AM 

• Sept 27  Red Hat Tea Party at Charter Senior Living, 6012 Magnolia Beach Rd, 2:30PM 

• Oct 3   Luncheon and Business Meeting at Hyatt Place, 15727 Front Beach Road, 11AM 

• Oct 23  Girl's Inc - Left, Right, Center Game and Popcorn Party, 1:30PM 

• Oct 29  Kirby Holt Showcase in Chipley, 6-8PM 

• Oct 31  Board Meeting at Chamber of Commerce Conference Room, 309 R Jackson Blvd, 10AM 

"The Women's Civic Club of Panama City Beach, Inc" 
Contact Information 

Mail:  P.O. Box 9759, Panama City Beach, FL 32417 

Email:  womenscivicclub@aol.com 

Web:  wccpcb.org 

Facebook: Women's Civic Club of PCB, FL 

  Women's Civic Club of Panama City Beach 

Hashtag: #wccpcb  

   

 

 

This newsletter is the product of a collaborative effort 

 

Coordinator:  Nancy Stovall  256-527-0195  nlstovall@gmail.com 

 

Contributors:  Kelly Bertin  Sue Jiles  Julie Sanders 

   Jane Fillingim   Cheri Leistner  Monica Thomas 

   Joyce Goetz  Jeanette Poland  Gloria Turner 

   Bobbi Griggs  Dena Roewe 

     

                     

Support Staff:  Arlene Klaas 

                Cheri Leistner  

   Julie Sanders   

http://womenscivicclub@aol.com/
http://wccpcb.org/
http://nlstovall@gmail.com/

